
Joint meeting of the Transportation & Safety Committee and Land Use Committee of the
Prospect Park Association, Wednesday 11 May 2022

Attending: David Frank, Evan Roberts, Britt Howell, John Wicks, Julie Wallace, Eddie Estrin,
Kate Needleman, Dan Ratliff, Sally Bell, Ron McCoy, Donna Schneider, Dan Cross, Daniel
Bryant, Aloida Zaragoza, Nancy Kosciolek, Rob Nordin, Jere Purple

1: Discussion of the gate placed across the Hubbard Parking Lot

Aloida Zaragoza gave background on issue. She was notified in February that Hubbard
intended to gate the road. No other notification given to anyone at PPA

Dan Ratliff: The street was vacated in 1997, and has been used for more than 25 years, and
has been used that way

Julie Wallace: We should be clear in letter that use of the street is more than just people
resident on 4th St

Question asked about motivation for street vacation.

Doug Perry: Hubbard asked for vacation of street in relation to development plans
(USSG — satellite company). At last minute switched plans. Property has been

un-developed since the vacation.

Aloida Zaragosa: Move that PPA Transportation & Land Use Committee write to Hubbard
requesting continued pedestrian and bike acces across the parking lot between 4th St and
Territorial

Seconded: Dan Ratliff and Britt Howell

Motion passed unanimously.


